

# Medfield Public Schools

Office of the Superintendent 459 Main Street - 3rd Floor Medfield, Massachusetts 02052

Jeffrey J. Marsden, Ed.D Superintendent jmarsden@email.medfield.net (508) 359-2302

To:

Medfield School Committee

From: Jeffrey Marsden, Superintendent

Date: 12/16/2020

Re:

Narrative for the School Committee Meeting, December 17, 2020

Executive Session: To discuss issues related to collective bargaining or litigation if an open meeting may have a detrimental effect on the bargaining or litigating position of the public body. (Medfield Teachers' Association Unit A & B, AFL-CIO Custodians, Cafeteria Workers and Secretaries)

## **Public Input**

FY21 Budget Update - The next update to the FY21 Budget will be at the January meeting. We are working with the town as they reconcile the expenses with the CARES Act.

School Learning Model Progress – The Board of Education voted to support the new student learning regulations on Tuesday. We will be required to implement these new standards on January 19<sup>th</sup>. We are bringing back our academic based IEP K-8 students on January 4<sup>th</sup>. More information on Thursday night.

#### **New Business**

- Initial FY22 Budget Presentation Included in your materials is the initial budget presentation that I will share with you and the public on Thursday night. This is not the final presentation as updates will be made prior to the meeting. The numbers will remain the same.
- MASC Resolution on MCAS/Medfield Public Schools Assessment Measures -This was postponed from our last meeting. Christine Power will be in attendance to discuss in-house assessments.
  - o Potential Vote
- FY22 Transportation Bid Included in your materials is the one bid that we received at the bid opening on Monday. I ask that you vote to accept this bid and allow us to move forward with the contract.
  - o Potential Vote
- Other items since posting on December 15, 2020

#### **Old Business**

Superintendent's Mid-Cycle Formative Assessment Included in your packet is my mid-cycle goal update along with the mid-cycle language for MASC.

- Mascot Task Force Jess will give you and update on the Mascot Task Force.
- Dale Street School Project Update The submission of the PSR is scheduled to take place by December 18, 2020. I've included a letter from the Massachusetts Historical Commission on the Wheelock site.
- Donations I ask that you accept the following donations
  - \$100.00 Amazon Gift Card from the Teany Family to the Blake Theatre Department
  - o \$50.00 from the LaRowe Family to the Blake Theatre Department
  - o \$100.00 Anonymous donation to the Blake Theatre Department
  - o \$225.00 from the Blake PTO Pathfinders Grant to the Blake Gift Account
  - \$528.59 from the Memorial PTO to the Memorial Gift Account for Recess Equipment Bags.

### **Informational Items**

## Future Agenda Items (November - December)

- Student Feedback
- Social Emotional Learning

Next Meeting - January 7, 2021